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News Release
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Contact:					Christie Kelley, Executive Director
						(561) 355-1915


Summary of Palm Beach County 
Commission on Ethics Meeting Held on 
September 7, 2023 

The Palm Beach County Commission on Ethics (COE) took the following action at its monthly public meeting held on September 7, 2023. 

C23-025: After considering the investigative report, probable cause recommendation, and statements by COE staff, the COE found that probable cause did not exist and dismissed the matter.

Five advisory opinions were approved. The full opinions are available at http://www.palmbeachcountyethics.com/opinions.htm.  

RQO 23-018: A county employee asked if the Palm Beach County Code of Ethics (Code) would prohibit her from video recording her interactions with animals housed at Animal Care and Control’s (ACC) shelter while she is off duty and in her private capacity as a volunteer, when those recordings will be used by both her outside business and by ACC. 
The COE opined as follows: The question is whether recording and using training sessions made while volunteering at ACC gives a special financial benefit to the employee or her outside business. Based on the facts provided, making and using such recordings while volunteering at ACC would not result in a special financial benefit because other volunteer animal trainers are also permitted to make this type of training video.  Even though the employee’s outside business may benefit from the recordings, it appears that ACC will receive an equal value from the content of the recordings. The ongoing relationships ACC maintains with volunteer animal trainers appears to be entirely symbiotic, thus no special financial benefit is implicated.

RQO 23-019: The director of a county department asked if the Code prohibited his spouse from working in the same department as the one he supervises. 
The COE opined as follows: The anti-nepotism provision of the Code prohibits an official from appointing, employing, promoting, or advancing a relative, or advocating for any of those actions on behalf of a relative.  A spouse is considered a relative.  Based on the facts provided, the anti-nepotism section would apply to this situation because a department director has the ultimate authority to appoint, employ, promote, or advance individuals within the division. Thus, the director’s spouse may not work in the department he supervises.

RQO 23-020: The attorney for a municipality asked whether a voting conflict arose if an elected official participated in discussions or voted on an issue where a customer or client of the official’s outside business had participated in and completed a preliminary component of a project prior to the project coming before the official’s board for vote or discussion.
The COE opined as follows: An elected official is prohibited from participating in discussions or voting on matters that will give a special financial benefit to a customer or client of his or her outside business.  Here, because the customer or client has already completed its portion of work on the project, the potential for any financial benefit is remote and speculative at best. Because the customer or client will not directly receive a special financial benefit from the official’s vote, the elected official may participate in discussions and vote on the project.

RQO 23-021: The attorney for a municipality asked if a conflict would arise if an employee for a municipality accepted secondary employment with a company, when that outside employment would result in the employee providing services to the municipality.   
The COE opined as follows: In general, the Code prohibits public employees or their outside employer from having any contracts or transactions to provide goods or services with their municipal employer. However, the Code has several exceptions to the contractual relationship prohibition. Here, unless an exception applies, this outside employment would be prohibited because the outside employer is a vendor of the municipality. However, the Code provides for a sole source exception where the outside employer is the sole source of the product or service within the municipality.  Because the municipal employee is the only qualified provider in the area, the sole source exception would apply.  

RQO 23-022: A county employee asked if the Palm Beach County Post-Employment Ordinance (Post-Employment Ordinance) would place any employment restrictions on her when she retires from her employment position with the county.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The COE opined as follows: The Post-Employment Ordinance prohibits individuals who work in County administration and in management-level positions, specifically county commissioners, Level 1 employees, and Level 2 employees, from representing anyone other than the county or another public entity for certain time periods. Based on the facts submitted, the Post-Employment Ordinance will not apply to this employee because she is not a county commissioner, a Level 1 employee, or a Level 2 employee.  As such, the Post-Employment Ordinance does not place any restrictions upon her when seeking employment or contracting with another entity after leaving county employment.

A detailed explanation of all agenda items is available at http://www.palmbeachcountyethics.com/meetings.htm.
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